REPORTS SHOWED SOME INCREASES.

Statistics by Librarian Chandler and President Price Showed Additions in Books and in the Entrollment.

At trustee meeting Tuesday night Dr. E. K. Chandler, librarian at the college, made an interesting report which showed the expenditure of about \$232 for new books and equipment for the library this collegiate year.

The accounts were listed as below:

 Geology, 2 books
 2.88

 Latin X, 10 books
 17.54

 History, 4 books
 7.38

127 volumes....\$232.00

This statement includes four books bought in July, all the others having been added since this term began Sept 8th, 1909.

About forty volumes more have been donated this year among which are the set of books on aesthetical subjects by Professor Raymond of Princeton university, several volumes by Mrs. Blackmon and a number of bound government reports.

The report of President Price in regard to the enrollment, showed that there was an increase of 8 per cent over that of last year. Last year there was an increase of 20 per cent over the year before. The increase this year is shown altogether in the

collegiate department, as both the business department and the academy have shown a decrease.